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Dear Mr. Heimbach: 

I was deeply disappointed with the FBI's response-hand-delivered to my office 
last Friday-to my letter of February 2 inquiring about the Bureau's position on meeting 
with the Council on American Islamic Relations (CAIR). It took the Bureau more than a 
month to respond, and the letter I received provides only a partial answer to one of the 10 
questions I posed. 

In 1998 I authored the legislation that created the National Commission on 
Terrorism. Regrettably its recommendations were not implemented until after the attacks 
on 9111. I take seriously the responsibility of congressional oversight, especially in 
matters with potential national security implications. For six years I served as chairman 
of the appropriations subcommittee with jurisdiction over the FBI and count myself 
among the Bureau's strongest supporters. Having resumed a leadership role this year as 
ranking member on the Commerce-Justice-Science Appropriations subcommittee, it is 
important to me that the FBI provide timely and detailed responses. And so again, I 
request answers to the following straight-forward questions: 

Has the FBI severed ties with CAIR? Ifso, how is the FBI planning to formally 
notifY Members of Congress and other government officials iofthis decision? 

If FBI policy has changed with regard to CAIR, is there any indication that this 
decision is being revisited by the new administration? If so, what new evidence 
would justifY a change in course? 

Is CAIR's national office still in contact with the FBI? 

The FOX News report I referenced in my original letter quotes Assistant Director 
John Miller from the FBI Office of Public Affairs as saying: 'The FBI has had to 
limit its formal contact with CAIR field offices until certain issues are addressed 
by CAIR's national headquarters." What specifically are the "certain issues" 
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which you have raised with CA[R? [s there still inf'orrna! contact with any field 
offices? I f so, what is the distinction between f(mnal and informal and why is 
there a distinction between field offices? 

To your knowledge, does CAlR receive financial contributions from foreign 
sources? I f so, which 0 nes and how much? 

( would like these questions fully ansYl/cred by this Friday, March 13, and by 
someone who \vorks on counter-terrorism, rather than a public affairs officer. Other 
members of Congress, both I-louse and Senate, havc expressed interest in and additional 
information about the Bureau's position as it relates to CAIR. I would think the Bureau 
would be embarrassed to send the insuft1cient response r received. 

Best \Ylshcs. 

FRW:ea 


